Dandeli, November 2017.

Typed letter

My dear Pavla,

First of all let me begin my letter by wishing each one of you Merry Christmas and a Prosperous New Year.

I am fine and even my studies are going on well. My II PUC semester exams commenced from 20^{th} September to 6^{th} October and I have done well in exams and I am waiting for my results.

After the exams we had 20 days holidays. I enjoyed more with my cousins. I had happy moments there with the whole family. We had picnic and cricket match that was conducted by the youths and parish priest.

There is a Christmas get-together for us and I will receive a lovely gift in your name and I thank you in advance. My family members have sent their hearty wishes to you and they remember you a lot.

I am ending my letter and let me once again send my Christmas and New Year wishes to you. Thanking you.

Your loving child, Maria D'souza.